Issue analysis of the meeting between the ATRT and the Board-GAC Joint Working Group (JWG)
Brussels, June 2010

The JWG explained its deliberations on the issue of GAC advice to the Board, which are contained in their draft report, which was made available to the ATRT. The JWG input to the meeting was a summary of its work to date on GAC advice to the Board which is contained in objective 1 of its draft report.

The JWG is considering the following options regarding the issue of GAC advice to the Board:

· create a transparent register or consistent record to make apparent whether/when/how the Board has taken into account or responded to particular advice from the GAC.  
· Board could consider submitting written, regular requests for advice to the GAC, clearly identified as such.  This approach could also be a useful component of the proposed register.
· in the event that the GAC decides to form a working group to review the Operating Principles, draw on the work of the JWG.
· identify consistent methods of notating written GAC advice. 
The GAC established an ad hoc working group to review its Operating Principles at the Brussels meeting. It is due to report at the ICANN meeting in Carthagena.
To the ATRT question of what constitutes advice in a GAC communiqué, the response was 'advice is advice is advice'.

To the question of to what extent is the JWG looking at changing the Bylaws to improve the quality of decision-making, the response was that the GAC is concerned that its advice be considered earlier in a PDP and the Bylaws specify that advice is to the Board and not other SO's. The IDN fast track process is another example of where the Bylaws do not provide any guidelines for engagement with constituencies as is now happening in practice as part of the GAC's evolution within ICANN.

